
  

 

News in 
brief… 

       A note from the Joint Acting Headteachers 
    We welcomed our new Headteacher, Mr Honey, to  Hydesville at the start of 
    this week when he held two special assemblies for children in Prep and  
    Senior School.  As part of his visit Mr Honey was able to meet any of our  
    pupils and present a number of achievements and awards.  We are so  
    proud of the successes of all our pupils so it was lovely to be able to 

 share these achievements with Mr Honey. 
 
 This is such a wonderful time of year when the culmination of a year’s hard 
 work comes together in end of year shows and performances.  A huge well 
 done to pupils in Senior School whose production of Alice in Wonderland on 
 Wednesday evening was fantastic and now look forward to the Summer Arts 
 Showcase in the bandstand in Walsall Arboretum at 6.30pm on July 11th.  We 
 hope you all received our invite to the event and we hope to see many of you 
 there. 
 
 We also hope you are able to join us to cheer on the dads and teachers at 
 tonight’s charity football match, which kicks off at 7.30pm at the Astroturf 
 pitch at the University of Wolverhampton (Walsall Campus).  We have 
 received confirmation that the teachers have a secret weapon this year - Mr 
 Honey will be making his debut performance!  
 
 Finally, the final GCSE exam took place today, so we wish our year 11 pupils a 
 safe and restful summer, and look forward to seeing them on results day, 
 Thursday 24th August.  
 

 Early Years monkey around for  
 charity! 
 A huge thank you to everyone involved for their 
 support during our EYFS Cheeky Monkey 
 Marathon Challenge this week – completing 
 one lap of the lake in Walsall  Arboretum to raise money for the UK’s 
 leading national children’s charity, ‘Children with Cancer UK’. 
 Children and their families had a fantastic afternoon from start to finish. The 
 children thoroughly enjoyed  decorating their own t-shirts to wear for our 
 special event and even had their faces painted as monkeys!  
 We want to find safer, more effective treatments for all young patients and 
 with your generosity it has enabled us to support the amazing charity 
 ‘Children with Cancer UK’ which is close to our hearts within our Nursery. 
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Nursery Star of 
the Week: 
 
Carissa (awarded for 

always trying and 
working hard). 
 

 
 
 
 

Senior pupils of 
the Week: 
 
The cast of Alice in 
Wonderland 
(awarded for their 
amazing performance 
this week). 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 
Pupil Awards and Achievements  

Congratulations to Susannah, 
Shreeya, Tamika and Shaan in 
Reception and Adam and Ryan in 
Year 1 who received awards for 
achievements in swimming this 
week. Oliver in Reception also 

received an award for ice skating. Well done children! 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Pupils in Years 3 & 4 received certificates for 
attending a mini red tennis tournament. Well done 
to Luke, Keisha, Jessica, Nitin, Adeel, Simran, 
Magdalene and Khaya. 
 

Well done to pupils in Years 
5 & 6 who took part in a 
Kwik Cricket tournament: 
Simran, Jaydeep, Ajay, Jay, 
Arjun, Dylan and Rayen. Also 
well done to Year 6 pupils 
who passed their recent 

Bikeablity course: Bhoomi, Adam, Jude, Talvin, Ishe, Kurun, Emily, Dilip and 
Panashe. 
 

Senior pupils celebrated successes in a recent UK Junior 
Mathematics Challenge.  Congratulations to Aadil in 
Year 8 and Sinclair in Year 7 who were awarded bronze 
certificates and Akash in Year 8 for achieving Silver and 
Best in School. 

 
Congratulations to Arvind in Year 4 for achieving Grade 1 in piano and Emily in 

Year 10 for achieving Grade 5 in piano. And a 
big well done to Ruby in Year 6 for achieving 
two IDTA awards for dancing. 
 

 
 

Sports people of 
of the Week 
(awarded for excellent 
performance at Sports 
Day): 

 
Ishe (Y6), Daisy (Y5), 
Magdalene (Y4) 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Harvey and Zawadi 
(Y10) 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



  

 
 Seniors put on a show to remember 

Senior School pupils raised the roof at Aldridge Youth 
Theatre this week when they put on a show stopping 
production of Alice in Wonderland.  The cast of 17 pupils 
had worked tirelessly and the end result was fanastic, so a 
huge well done to evertyone involved.  Check out the 
gallery of images, available on our website very soon! 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 Notices/reminders: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Sport Plus Summer 
Holiday Sport Camp 

 
We are holding a Sports Plus Summer 
Holiday Sports Camp for children in Year 1 
to Year 6 during the following weeks: 
w/c 17th July, w/c 21st August, w/c 28th 
August.  Letters have been sent home with 
children. 
 

 
Nursery & 
Reception Summer 
Holiday Fun Club 
 

 
There will be a Holiday Fun Club for 
children in Nursery and Reception during 
the Summer Holiday: w/c 24th, 31st July & 
14th, 21st, 28th August, 9am to 4pm. 
Flyers will be sent home soon. 
 

 
Year 3 & 4 trip to 
Twin Lakes (13th 
July) 
 

 
A reminder to return consent forms and 
money for the trip - £22.50. 

 
Parent end of year 
party 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
All parents are invited to an end of year 
party, being organised by a group of Prep 
School parents. 
Taking place on Friday 7th July, 7pm, at the 
Ramada Park Hall Hotel (Park Drive, 
Wolverhampton, WV4 5AJ).  
Tickets are priced at £33.00pp and include 
a meal and entertainment. 
Please contact Mrs Atwal on 07909 913864 
for more information and tickets. 
Please note, tickets need to be paid for in 
advance. 
 

 
Congratulations to 
the following 
Senior Form Group 
who achieved the 
highest 
attendance record 
(94%) this week: 

Form 6 

 

Congratulations 
also to the 
following Prep 
School Class who 
achieved 100% 
attendance this 
week: 

1C 

2M 

3D 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 
Dates coming up week commencing 26th June 2017: 

 

 
 

 
 

Monday Fete du cinema 
After school clubs: 
Kwik Cricket: Upper Prep 
STEM: Upper Prep 
French intervention 
Musical Theatre: Seniors 
 

Tuesday Army Day: Y9 & Y10 
Parents’ Evening: Nursery 
Hydesville Challenge: Y6 
After school clubs: 
Maths: Seniors 
French Film Club: Seniors 
Music Theory: Upper Prep & Seniors 
Drama: Upper Prep  
Alice in Wonderland rehearsals: Seniors 
Football: Year 1 & 2 
 

Wednesday 
 

Sports Day: Nursery & Reception 
After school clubs: 
Hockey: Upper Prep  
Indoor Archery: Upper Prep 
 

Thursday 
 

Guitar & Trumpet Spectacular Y7 
Trip to Botanical Gardens: Y1 
After school clubs –  
Year 5 Booster Club 
Musical Theatre: Prep 
 

Friday Trip to Leicester Space Centre: Y7 &  Y8 
After school clubs: 
Karate: Reception - Y6 
Duke of Edinburgh: Seniors 

 
 
 

 

  


